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March 11, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

The attached ordinance, if adopted, would authorize the issuance of up to $240 million of limited tax general obligation (LTGO) bonds in order to advance refund certain of the County’s bonds that were issued to provide the financing for the Mariner’s Safeco Field baseball stadium.

Based on the current level of interest rates, the County could issue approximately $135 million of these bonds and achieve a present value saving of $6 million, which would exceed the five percent target that it seeks to achieve on such advance refunding transactions.  This saving would permit the County to pay off the baseball bonds even earlier than projected, thereby helping to hasten the time at which the local special taxes established for the stadium can be repealed.  In addition, this refunding would reduce even further the already very small risk posed by these bonds to the current expense fund.

These bonds will be sold by either competitive bid or negotiated sale in one or more series over a period of twelve months from the date of adoption.  The exact terms of the bonds will be established by the Manager of the Finance and Business Operations Division in consultation with the financial advisor and then will be confirmed by Council in separate sale motions to be adopted on the days of each sale.  A draft sale motion is also included in this legislative package for prior committee consideration.  

Thank you for your consideration of this request.  If you have any questions, please contact Bob Cowan, Manager of the Finance and Business Operations Division, at (206) 684-1935 or Nigel Lewis, Senior Budget and Financial Analyst, at (206) 296-1168.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:
  Ellen Petre, Interim Chief of Staff 




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director 




  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget


Steve Broz, Budget Supervisor, Office of Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)

Bob Cowan, Manager, Finance and Business Operations Division, DES

Nigel Lewis, Senior Budget & Financial Analyst, Finance and Business Operations 

    Division, DES
